
 

 
 
With over 1700 acres of the 2850 acre SSFL draining into Bell Creek (Headwaters of the 
Los Angeles River) via surface water run-off, there are some concerns of how far and what 
constituents have migrated. Groundwater contamination has been found in the monitoring 
well WS-9A that services this area. The department needs to install more groundwater 
monitoring wells in and around the Bell Creek drainage prior to proposed recreation of 
the Los Angeles River Headwaters.  
 
Thank you in advance for the consideration of these comments. The Community looks 
forward to a continuing relationship with EPA to Ensure a Proper Cleanup of the Santa 
Susana Field Laboratory, it’s Related Facilities and their Surrounding Communities. 
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